
Dear Sir or Madam
 
I believe this visa capping bill is unfair. 
 
I lodged my independent skilled immigration application in December, 2009. At that
time I was told that my application will not be reviewed at the end of 2011, as I have
no priority. I decided to live in Australia, because it is country with high reputation,
justice and fair. I am young, can speak two languages, and have a postgraduate
degree in IT. I believe I can contribute my knowledge and skills here, live and work
here, which is my dream.
 
I study and live in a small city of Australia. It is like my home here now. I do what I
can to do the good things for Australian economy. I am sure many applicants like me
do the same things. Why would you cap the number of future migrants, who are
young, skilled, with proficient English and enough funds? We motivate Australian
economy and we do not waste government fund.
 
When I lodged my application, I have met everything listed by Department of
Immigration and Citizenship. All I need to do is to wait. I am aware of the reason of
capping, which is the poor economy. But it is not our fault. Actually nobody can
predicate that. With all respect, a honest, reputed country should not transfer the
responsibility to those immigration applicants. On the contract, we do contribute to
Australia. We are making our effort to help Australia become better.
 
Please be fair to us. Keep Australia high reputation and give us our Australian dream.
 
Thank you very much for your time
 
Sheng


